
September 19, 2016 
 
 

  
Dear Carlos Bulosan, 
  
As current student activists in our Asian American Activism class, we have 
learned about the importance of collective action in order to instigate to 
change.  We have engaged in insightful discussion and took an extensive 
amount of time learning about Asian American history and challenging the 
assumption of Asian American complacence.  We now realize that in order to 
speak out and bring about change, we must take a step back and analyze the 
social structures in place that permit tyranny towards oppressed 
people.  We must also explore ourselves and our own roots to develop our 
selves.  
 
We know that you have worked your ass off in fighting for workers' rights 
and portraying the indignities and everyday struggles of colonized 
subjects.  We write this letter to you to share our own perspectives in 
this current day and how exposure to your works have helped us in 
understanding how to eloquently express our identities and experiences.  
 
As a Korean American female, my identity is often reduced to an over-
fetishized depicture of either a demure, studious girl or a sexualized, 
yet infantilized woman. Within these limits, I find myself lost and 
questioning my place as an activist in a White Supremacist structure that 
deems me not oppressed enough to deserve a voice. The first step to my own 
self-determination, as you have taught me, is by no longer invalidating my 
discomfort in American society. It is time to rip off the tape of 
superficial “privilege” that bounds my mouth shut and begin to talk, to 
shout, to demand.     
 
The power with which you address the hypocrisy of an America in which some 
are marginalized as others are elevated teaches us that being learned does 
not recuse us of the obligation to speak out when injustice occurs. As 
students who are in the final stages of completing our undergraduate 
careers at one of the premier liberal arts colleges in the country, we 
will probably not encounter much prejudice on the basis of our social 
class. Yet, the existence of class bias should still matter to us. 
Education for us should be a transformative experience, one that endows us 
with greater responsibility to act, understanding that even if we do not 
face the struggles that certain minority or social class groups encounter, 
we ought to uphold the rights that all humans have. As students, your 
story has inspired us not only to know our histories, but also to act on 
them. This is a lesson that I found to be particularly pertinent as an 
African-American.  
 
As a Filipino-American man, we share ethnic roots and a mutual 
understanding of the sufferings our colonized people have gone and will go 
through.  Before, I often distanced myself from my Filipino identity and 
felt the need to give into the pressures of adapting to the American image 
and ideals.  I see the Carlos that struggled in your piece, America is in 
the Heart, and know that, although, there may be similarities between what 
we both have experienced, he lived a much more challenging life than I 
ever will.  With this in mind, I want to show my appreciation by quoting 
you on your piece, On Becoming Filipino, and how it has contributed 
towards my way of expressing my ideas and opinions of current matters and 
what I firmly believe in: "[He] should write about the world in which he 
lives: interpret his time and envision the future through his knowledge of 
historical reality." 
  
We hope that this letter brings a smile to your face and that you know 
that there are many others out there who are thankful for your work and 
labor rights activism.  It has helped us develop our own identities, 
tackle the injustices head-on, and take the time to reflect and express 
ourselves through unique forms of literature and art.   
  
Best,  
Hanna Lee, Lisa Oyolu, and Jarren Santos  


